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PRESIDENTôS MESSAGE  

A message from the 
President of AGTTA to its 
membership and all those that 
help keep the hobby of model 
railroading alive.    

ñWHAT IS HAPPENINGò 

So, what is happening 
you ask?  This Club does not sit 

around and watch the slow freight amble through 
the yard just so we can count the hoboes riding the 
rods.  We have been constantly at work appraising 
our situation regarding our meeting location, our 
status in the general public community and among 
our own membership.  Our goals have been to 
make our Club more accessible geographically for 
anyone interested in our organization.  
Furthermore, we have been open to new ideas 
that will expose the Club to new and productive 
members  

Perhaps, the most immediate circumstance 
that has dogged us since the 2nd quarter of this 
year has been our physical location.  I am very 
pleased to announce that through the leading 
efforts of Jon Everett and Warrie Leake, AGTTA 
will be re-locating to a new meeting hall beginning  
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HOW-TO CLINIC 
Servicing the 3461 Log 

Dump Car 
This month our How-To Clinic Expert 

Leader returns to the Table.  Please come and 
give Jim Weatherford a warm welcome back.   
As always, Jim will be talking about a subject that 
every Lionel collector and operator can relate to:  
maintenance and servicing of the 3461 Log 
Dump Car, a Lionel favorite. 

Have an idea for a future Clinic?  Jim 
would love to have them.  And better still if you 
would like to conduct a Clinic yourself that would 
be outstanding!  Just talk to Jim and let him know 
what you have in mind.   And as always, thanks!   
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January, 2017.  The new spot is St. Duntans 
Episcopal Church, which is located in the  
Allied Gardens/Lake Murray/San Carlos residential 
area, and is directly across the street from Patrick 
Henry High School.  The new site offers a larger 
hall with plenty of off-street parking.  There is also 
a kitchen and there will be more opportunity for 
indoor table sales during our all day meets than 
what we experience at Unity.   

Jon has finalized the meeting dates for all 
of 2017, including the two all day meets, AND, we 
will be returning to having our meets on the 2nd 
Thursday of each month (like we had at La Jolla).  
It should be noted here that member Jerry Ward 
made a great effort to find us a location in Pacific 
Beach that offered us a lot of what we required.  
However, we presented that proposal to the Board 
at the October general meeting and it was 
determined that the St. Dunstan's location was 
more central geographically and we opted with that 
proposal instead.  Nevertheless, we are grateful 
for Jerry's all-around efforts toward solving the 
location problem. 

At last month's meeting nominations were 
made and accepted for our Club elections.   You 
will find the 2017 Ballot in this MainLine.  I wanted 
to mention that Jon Everett and Bob Wall 
declined to run for their same 2016 positions, and 
instead were nominated for different positions for 
2017.  In effect, they are 'swapping' offices: Jon, 
the current Treasurer, will become a Director, and 
Bob, a current Director, will become the Treasurer.  
We are pleased that weôll have two new faces on 
the 2017 Board: Bob Hatton and Bob Shaw were 
nominated for and accepted the positions of 
Directors.  Our leadership board, which now has 
seven voting Directors, is therefore set for the 
coming year. 

We are quickly approaching the end of the 
year and we need to be aware of three important 
events on the Club calendar: our Christmas All 
Day Meet on Saturday the 3rd, our Club Christmas 
Dinner on Tuesday the 6th, and our inaugural 
appearance at Kobey's Swap Meet on the week-
end of the December 10th and 11th. 

If you are going to sell on the 3rd, you need 
to reserve your tables with Tony Tarantino ASAP, 
as we are restricted to two tables maximum inside 
(unlimited outside). This will also represent our 
very last meeting at Unity, ever.  

 Our Christmas Dinner is always very 
enjoyable get-together and there is a great raffle 
produced by the prize-meister Bob Wall that you 
should not miss. I suggest that you make your 
reservations for this event without hesitation. 

The Main -Line  
is published at the first of each month.  The 
Main-Line is the official publication of the All 
Gauge Toy Train Association of San Diego.   

NEWSLETTER CONTRIBUTIONS 

Please mail or e-mail all contributions for 
publication before the 1st of the month to: 

Bill Hohnhorst, Main-Line Editor 
8150 Pasadena Avenue 

La Mesa, CA  91941-6425 
(619) 461-5039         whohnhorst@cox.net 

MONTHLY MEETINGS 

Meets are normally held on the 3rd Wednesday 
of each month at the Christ Unity Church, 311 
Highland Avenue, El Cajon, CA beginning at 
3:00 PM.  Big All-Day Saturday Meets are held 
in June & December. 

AGTTA CLUB WEBSITE 

www.agtta.com  

2016 AGTTA OFFICERS & DIRECTORS 

President 
 Jim Andrews (619) 441-8462 
  dangodfrey@aol.com 

Vice President 
Ken Steele (619) 644-1247 
 lionel400e@aol.com 

Secretary 
Jim Weatherford (619) 287-8687 

 wxfd@cox.net 

Treasurer 
Jon Everett (858) 538-0930 

 ewtrains@hotmail.com 

Directors 
Ed Jones  (619) 593-8350 

  bigolddogs@cox.net 
Al Keil (619) 482-8823 

 awkeil@Outlook.com 
Steve Pierce (858) 571-6238 

 trainyahoo@aol.com 
Greg Smyth (619) 476-9942 

 gregsmyth@earthlink.net 
      Bob Wall (858) 452-8955 
 bobwall@san.rr.com 

Immediate Past President 
Dave Campbell (619) 287-2099 
 tf121pr@gmail.com 

Website Coordinator 
Rebecca Jones  (619) 593-8350 

 grdanett@gmail.com 

 

http://www.agtta.com/
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MARK YOUR CALENDAR NOW!  

EVENT:  AGTTA CHRISTMAS DINNER  

DATE:  TUESDAY, DECEMBER 6, 2016  

TIME:   DOORS OPEN 6:00 PM / DINNER 7:00  
LOCATION:  HANDLERY HOTEL IN MISSION VALLEY  
SIT DOWN DINNER:  With your Choice from these two delicious entrees:  

  Chicken Breast Piccata or Southwest Tri-Tip Grilled Marinated Steak  
 Our three course dinner also includes a Salad, Rolls & Butter, Brewed 

Coffee, Decaffeinated Coffee, Tea and Dessert  

COST:  $29 for all this fabulous food, incredible location & club fellowship 

BIG RAFFLE:   Donôt forget our biggest Raffle of the year will be held after Dinner. 

*** RESERVATION CUTOFF DATE ð NOVEMBER 29 ***  
You simply donôt want to miss our most enjoyable social gathering of the 
year so why not put your check in the mail TODAY! 

PAYMENT:  Make out your check for the Number of Persons attending X $29, payable to 

AGTTA & send it to JON EVERETT at:  

13512 SPARREN AVENUE, SAN DIEGO, CA  92129-2173 
NOTE:  Please donôt forget to include your choice of entrees for each reservation. 



November, 2016 4 AGTTA PDF Extended Version Main-Line 

 
 

As for Kobey's Swap Meet, this will be our 
first appearance as a Club and I anticipate a 
welcoming reaction.  It should be noted that 
Kobey's approached us to provide an operating 
layout for that week-end to entertain the crowd of 
Christmas shoppers.  They are also providing a 
limited number of spaces, which will be free to the 
Club, but the Club will ask for a $10 dollar donation 
from any member who wants to sell on either of 
those two days.  

As you can see, we will be very busy in the 
forthcoming months and I foresee a lot of benefits 
coming our way.  We cannot help but meet new 
people with our attitude and efforts. The new 
meeting hall should remove the stigma of ''East 
County'' that seems to preclude some from 
attending, and this new hall offers a lot more elbow 
room. Our elections has provided us with a 
recurring contingent of fellows who have done a lot 
of good for AGTTA and they will be tasked to do 
more of the same in 2017.   

Our December events (all three of them) 
are a reminder that we are a vibrant and dynamic 
entity that is committed to extending our 
entertaining and educational ideals to anyone in 
the community.  We welcome all positive efforts 
from members and members-to-be. 

I have mentioned Warrie Leake and Jerry 
Ward above, and I want to remind all of you that 
those two are not Officers or Board Members, but 
they are dedicated individuals who have helped 
our Club because of their selflessness.  As 
President of the AGTTA, I welcome more of you to 
jump in if you have ideas or energies that will 
benefit all of us. 

Respectfully,  

Jim Andrews - President AGTTA 

MEMBERSHIP NEWS 

New Members ï Itôs been a great month in the 
New Member department with not one, but TWO, 
new members coming onboard.  From La Mesa, 
we would like to extend a warm welcome David 
Gast.  And from El Cajon we extend a likewise 
warm welcome to Julius Robbins III, who likes O 
and S Gauges.  Happy to have you guys with us.J 

Membership Renewals ï Itôs getting to be that 
time of the year when we need to begin thinking 
about renewing our membership for 2017.  Look 
for the 2017 Renewal Form in the December M-L.  

2016 Membership Total ï Our paid-up 
membership total now stands at 138.  

AGTTA 2016 BOARD ELECTIONS 

At the October Meet nominations were 
accepted for our 2017 Board of Directors.  
Presented on page 7 is the ñYear 2017 AGTTA 
Board Member Ballotò, which contains a list of 
the Club Officers and Directors and those 
Members who have been nominated for each 
position. 

PLEASE VOTE 

For your vote to be counted you MUST do 
the following: 

(1) Mark your ballot with your choices for each 
office.   

(2) Place your Ballot in an envelope. 
(3) Print your AGTTA Member Number in the 

upper left hand corner of the envelope.  
Returned Ballot envelopes without this 
Number will be considered VOID. 

(4) Print your return address under your 
AGTTA Member Number.  Returned 
Ballot envelopes without this Address 
will be considered VOID. 

(5) Completed ballots can be submitted in one 
of two manners: 
A. Bring it to the November Meet and give 

it to Club Secretary Jim Weatherford 
no later than 6:00 pm. 

B. Or place a first-class stamp in the 
upper right hand corner, write in the 
following address:  

AGTTA Secretary Jim Weatherford 
6621 Cartwright Street 

San Diego, CA  92120-2407 

Please drop in the mail ensuring enough time for it 
to be delivered to Jim NLT 11/11. 

Election results will be announced at the 
November Meeting.   

If you have any questions regarding the 
above, please give Jim Weatherford a call at 

(619) 287-8687.   

OUR NEW HOME 

As Jim announced in the Presidentôs Message we 
will be moving to our new home in January of the 
coming year.  And we are very excited about our 
change.  Here are a few reasons why. 

Location ï St. Dunstanôs Episcopal Church, 
which is located at 6556 Park Ridge Blvd, in the 
Allied Gardens/Lake Murray/San Carlos area of 
San Diego, is going to provide a more centrally 
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located home, which hopefully will appeal to many 
more members, especially those in North County.  

Big Hall! - The hall is much larger than the one we 
currently use, maybe as large as the hall we had in 
La Jolla.  As a result there will no longer be any 
limitation on the number of tables that sellers will 
be able to use at our monthly Meets.  So that is 
great news, yes?   

Parking ï There is a huge parking area, which will 
be ideal for any overflow tables at our two 
Saturday All-Day Meets.   

Cost ï As Jim mentioned we owe a big ñThank 
Youò to Warrie Leake who not only brought St. 
Dunstanôs to our attention, but also, because he is 
a member, resulted in us getting a 20% discount 
off their already very reasonable rates.  So, we are 
going to be saving club dollars by meeting at St. 
Dunstanôs.  And also a special thanks to Jon 
Everett for working with the churchôs POC to get 
all the dates and other particulars worked out. 

Meeting Dates ï Weôre also happy to announce 
that at St. Dunstanôs we will be able to return to 
our 2nd Thursday of the month Meet dates.  There 
are conflicts in a couple of months, but weôll work 
around those.  Our two Saturday All-Day Meet 
dates are also set and they will be on our 
traditional Saturdayôs.  A list of all our 2017 Meet 
dates will be published in the December M-L. 

So as you can see, our new home has lots 
of advantages and amenities that we think your 
are going to appreciate and enjoy.   

CLUB NEWS 

More Goodies At November Meet ï Cheryl 
Lyman will be bringing another one of her 
delicious deserts to this monthôs Meet.  Just 
another good reason to attend our last monthly 
Meet at Unity Church.   

Club 5-Rail Fall Run at SDMRRM ï As always, 
the Clubôs 5-Rail Layout run at the SD Model RR 
Museum was another super success.  Lots of 
members participated and enjoyed the experience 
of representing our Club to the public.  Al Keil 
would like to thank the following members for 
giving of their time and energy in helping make the 
run the success it was: Gary Butzke, Marshall 
Carpenter, Lee Davis, Jon Everett, Tom 
Feldscher, Bart Grey, Ric Henneberg, Ed & 
Rebecca Jones, Al Keil, Scott Lewis, Tim 
Lewis, Brian Liesberg, Steve Pierce, Carolyn 
Poindexter, Christine Poindexter, Mike Quigg, 
Greg Smyth, Bob Wall, Jim Weatherford, and 
Spencer Wood. 

CHRISTMAS DINNER   

NOT TO BE MISSED!  

JUST A FEW WEEKS AWAY ï The Holidays are 
fast approaching, whether we are ready or not.  If 
you have not made your reservations for our 
always fabulous gathering please do so ASAP.   
Hereôs why you simply donôt want to miss this truly 
enjoyable event. 

LOCATION ï We will be returning to the Handlery 
Town & Country Hotel, a beautiful hotel which is 
centrally located in Mission Valley.  Again our sit-
down dinner will be held in our own private dining 
room, the Garden Ballroom. 

DELICIOUS SIT-DOWN DINNER ï This year weôll 
again enjoy a sit-down dinner vice a buffet.  Youôll 
have two choices of delicious entrees from which 
to choose: (1) Chicken Piccata or (2) Southwest 
Grilled Marinated Tri-Tip.  Dinner will begin with a 
fresh garden salad and conclude with a delicious 
desert.  Of course rolls & butter, brewed coffee, 
decaffeinated coffee and hot and iced tea will be 
available.  And youôll be able to purchase your 
favorite liberations at a bar just outside the room. 

HOLIDAY RAFFLE - As he does at every 
Christmas Dinner, Bob Wall will be putting 
together our BIGGEST Raffle of the year.  This 
raffle alone is worth attending our Dinner.     

SIGNIFICANT OTHER DRAWING - will of course 
again be held this year. Itôs the Clubôs small way of 
thanking all the ladies for putting up with our Model 
Train hobby, or should I say obsession.  Each of 
the ladies attending will be given a free ticket.  
Then at some point in the evening ten lucky tickets 
will be drawn and each presented with a $25 Gift 
Certificate to various fine shopping establishments. 

COST - $29 Per Person - Yes, the dinner cost has 
risen slightly, but this year there will be no parking 
fee as there was last year.  That is truly a GREAT 
value for a delicious meal at an outstanding venue.   

FREE PARKING ï Yes, this year weôve been able 
to eliminate the regular $14 fee. 

RESERVATIONS - The Reservation Cutoff Date is 
Tuesday, November 29th.  That will be here before 
you know it so donôt put off sending in your 
reservation.  Or better still simply bring your check 
and give it to Jon at the November Meet. 

PAYMENT - Please make your check for the 
number of persons attending X $29, payable to 
AGTTA, and send it to Jon Everett, 13512 Sparren 
Avenue, San Diego, CA 92129-2173. 
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BOARD MEETING REPORT 

NOVEMBER 9TH 

The Board held its most current meeting on 
Wednesday, November 9th at the SDRRM in 
Balboa Park.   

BOD Attendees:  Jim Andrews, Jon Everett, Ed 
Jones, Rebecca Jones, Bill Hohnhorst, Al Keil, 
Steve Pierce, Greg Smyth, Ken Steele, Bob Wall, 
& Jim Weatherford. 

BOD Absentees:  Dave Campbell  

Visitors in Attendance:  Bart Grey, Bob Hatton, 
Caroline Poindexter, Christine Poindexter & Bob 
Shaw.  

1. Board Elections ï A ballot will be included in 
the November M-L (see page 7) listing those 
who were nominated at the October Meet for 
the 2017 Board.  Elections will take place at 
the November Meet. 

2. Collection Donation ï Now being a 501(3)(c) 
the Club has been approached by an individual 
who is interested in donating his collection to 
our Club.  Jim Andrews will be following up on 
this. 

3. Christmas Dinner ï Everything is set for the 
dinner.  Last month the Board voted to 
subsidize each dinner $3 making the cost per 
person $29.  But this year there will not be a 
parking fee.  Members are encouraged to 
make their reservations ASAP. 

4. Kobeyôs Swap Meet Display & Sale ï On the 
December 10-11 Kobeyôs Meet weôll be setting 
up and running a layout for the public to view.  
They will provide 10 spaces (two parking 
spaces each), two for the layout and eight for 
sellers.  The cost for members to sell will be a 
donation of $10 to the Club Treasury.  Bart 
Grey will be supplying the track and 
transformers to have a Standard, O, and S 
Gauge layout in operation.  Jim Andrews 
along with some other Board Members will be 
going to the Kobeyôs Meet on 11/25 to check 
out the spaces we will be using.  Anyone 
interested in participating and/or selling at the 
Meet should contact Jim Andrews.   

5. Holiday All-Day Meet ï Everything is set for 
our big Meet.  Folks are encouraged to contact 
Tony Tarantino to reserve their tables before 
they are sold out.  And Cheryl Lyman will 
again be preparing the lunch time food for the 
Meet, same as she did for the June Meet.   

6. Holiday All-Day Meet Advertising - Bob 
Shultz   has again volunteered to include 

All Gauge Toy Train  
Association of San Diego 

Proudly Presents Its 
8th Annual  

Holiday Open House 
& Toy Train Meet 

Saturday, December 3, 2016 

8 am ï 3 pm 

FREE PARKING & 
ADMISSION 

UNITY CHURCH OF EL CAJON 
311 Highland Avenue, El Cajon, CA 

 

FOOD AVAILABLE 
Donuts & Coffee will be available in 

the morning and our own Cheryl 
Lyman will be offering another 
delicious lunchtime feast.  Soft 

drinks will also be available. 

ATTENTION SELLERS 
PRE-PAID 6-FOOT TABLES ï ONLY 

$10 EACH 
Tables must be reserved by 6 PM, 

Monday, November 28, 2016 
Thereafter tables, if available, will 

be $15 each 
 

FOR TABLE 
RESERVATIONS CONTACT 

Anthony Tarantino 
 (858) 569-6603 

 

CLUB INFORMATION 
For additional club information 

please visit our website 
www.AGTTA.com   

 

http://www.agtta.com/
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words about our December All-Day Meet in his 
daily ad in the SD U-T.  Thank you so much 
Mr. Bob.  J 

7. Insurance For AGTTA, Inc. ï Efforts continue 
to obtain a new policy to cover the Club now 
that we are incorporated.  The new policy will 
cover Directors and Officers Insurance and 
personal property, which will include the club 
trailer and the clubôs modular layout.  We 
currently have a $2 million liability contract with 
Hartford.  This item remains open and being 
addressed by Bill Hohnhorst & Jim Andrews. 

8. Club Tables ï Because St. Dunstanôs does 
not have an area in which to store our Club 
owned tables Bob Wall and Steve Pierce 
have volunteered to store them at their homes.  

9. New Meeting Location ï Beginning in 
January of 2017 our meetings will be held at 
St. Dunstanôs Episcopal Church in the San 
Carlos area of San Diego.  (Details on this 
move can be found in a column pages 4 & 5. 

10. Sellerôs Permits ï As we are now a 501(c)(3) 
sellers are required to have a sellerôs permit 
issued by the city.  Infrequent sellers (less than 
three (3) times a year) can sign a statement 
saying they only sell infrequently and will not 
be required to have a permit.  Copies of the 
regular sellerôs permits and the infrequent 
seller statements will be maintained by the club 

and presented in the event that one of our 
Meets is monitored.  This requirement will be 
implemented and enforced beginning with the 
January Meet.  A detailed description of this 
new requirement will be published in the 
December MainLine. 

11. New Monthly Meet Time Schedule ï It was 
agreed that when we move to St. Dunstanôs we 
need to establish and adhere to a Meet Time 
Schedule.  The times agreed upon are: 

2 ï 3 Table Set-Up 

3 ï 8  Table Sales 

5:15 ï 6 How-To Clinic 

6:30 ï 7 Business Meeting 

7 ï 8  Raffle 

12. Rady Childrenôs Hospital Layout ï Greg 
Smyth reports that everything is up and 
running fine.  

13. Motormen Request ï They would like to 
borrow a magnetic crane for their display.  We 
will try to obtain a 165, 182 or 182R for their 
use. 

14. Cal-Stewart Bus ï Unfortunately this is a no-
go.  We needed at least 22 folks to make this 
happen, but had less than 10 express interest. 

The Meeting was adjourned at 8:30 PM. 

AGTTA YEAR 2017 BOARD MEMBER BALLOT 

OFFICERS 

 President   Jim Andrews 

 Vice President   Ken Steele 

 Treasurer   Bob Wall 

 Secretary   Jim Weatherford 

DIRECTORS                    

       Jon Everett   Steve Pierce 

      Bart Grey   Bob Shaw 

    Ed Jones   Greg Smyth 

       Bob Hatton   
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AGTTA WEBMASTER REPORT 

NEW SPECIAL EVENTS PAGE 

By Rebecca Jones 

I am continuing in my efforts to update and 
improve our AGTTA website.  My goal is to make 
the information on the site easier to find.  To that 
end, Iôve created a new page that will highlight any 
special events that AGTTA is sponsoring or 
participating in each month.  A direct link to the 
page will be on the main menu on the front page of 
the site.  Look for the Special Events link.  
Bookmark the Special Events page so that you 
can come back and check each month to see what 
our club is doing to promote the hobby of model 
railroading and provide an educational resource for 
the general public. 

Iôd also like to remind members to check 
out our Facebook page.  Thatôs where you will find 
announcements and current photos of events.  
While you can view the page without being a 
member of Facebook, I would encourage all club 
members to join Facebook so that they can ñlikeò 
our AGTTA Facebook page.  Every member that 
likes the page helps promote our page, model 
railroading, and make our club more visible to the 
general public.  You can find the link to our 
Facebook page on the main page of our AGTTA 
website.  

 

FROM OUR FRIENDS SOUTH OF 
THE BORDER 

Ernesto Gutierrez e-mailed me this latest picture 
of a section of the layout that the guys in the 
Torreon Mexico Model Train Club have recently 
completed.  As you can see, it is very detailed and 
looks awesome.    

Ernesto would like to ask that if anyone has 
ANY HO structures, no matter what condition they 
are in, even broken-up, he would love to have 
them.  If you could bring them to our December 
All-Day Meet and give them to Ernesto he will 
ensure that they are sent in time for them to 
received by Christmas.  He would like to thank you 
in advance for your gracious generosity.  
 

 

 

OCTOBER RAFFLE RESULTS 

 WINNER ITEM DESCRIPTION SOURCE     
Ken Steele Lionel óOô Canadian National GP-7 Diesel Provided by AGTTA 
Bob Wall MTH óOô #580-1 Silver Street Lamp Set Provided by AGTTA 
Al Vargas Lionel óOô C&NW 4-Bay Covered Hopper Provided by AGTTA 
Steve Pierce Lionel óOô PRR Auto Carrier Provided by AGTTA 
Christine Poindexter Lionel óOô Lionel RR Club 1993 Boxcar Provided by AGTTA 
Al Vargas Lionel óOô Lionel Lines Flatcar w/ 2 autos Provided by AGTTA 
Spencer Wood K-Line Caboose Donated by Frank Sowa 
Christine Poindexter 2 HO Transformers Donated by Ed Jones 
Bob Wall Train Decorated Shaving Mug Donated by Bob Wall 
Spencer Wood Magazines: Classic Toy Trains Donated by Bill Hess 
Spencer Wood Magazines: O Gauge Railroading Donated by Bill Hess 
Bob Wall Magazines: Classic Toy Trains Donated by Jim Osborne 
Steve Pierce Magazines: The Railroad Press Donated by Jim Osborne 
Al Vargas Magazines: National Model RR Assoc. Donated by Jim Osborne 

A big ñThank You!ò to all the great Members who donated to the  
October Raffle. 
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AGTTA AT KOBEYôS SWAP MEET 

As Jim Andrews stated in his October 
Presidentôs Message the Kobeyôs Swap Meet folks 
have presented the Club with a very interesting 
proposal that we have decided to take advantage 

of.  Here are the details of the offer  
On Saturday and Sunday, December 11 & 

12, 2016, the Club will be provided, free of 
charge, 10-12 spaces near the entry gate.  (Each 
space consists of two regular sized parking 
spaces.)  Electrical power will be provided to these 
spaces and weôll be expected to set up and 

operate at least one train layout.  The spaces not 
occupied by the layout(s) will be available to 

AGTTA dues-paying members in which they can 
display and sell their own private lots of trains (any 

gauge, size, etc.). 
Our Club will ask for a donation of $10.00 

per space for members who wish to avail 
themselves of this outstanding opportunity.  Money 
collected from the sale of these spaces will go 

directly to the Club Treasury, zero to Kobey's. 

Kobey's is allowing the Club FREE usage 
of those spaces for those two days because as a 

501(c)(3) charitable organization we qualify for that 

privilege.  Itôs a win-win situation with Kobeyôs (we 

believe) getting a tax write-off and we being able to 
put our Club out before the public and make a little 
money as well. 

To make this work, we need your help.  We 
need layouts.  Bart will be putting together one, but 
we could use a 2nd or even 3rd.  Also, we need 
members who WILL show up and help operate 

and/or sell on either Saturday or Sunday.   If there 

are not enough sellers to take the available spaces 

on both days you will be given the opportunity to 

sell on both days. 
The thing to keep in mind, though, is that 

this whole opportunity cannot proceed without our 
Club presenting and operating a train layout.  
Therefore, we will need volunteers to set up shifts 
whereby they will commit to a certain time that 
they will appear and help operate the layout. 

Kobey's has already put together the 
advertisement to the left and will be using it to 
promote our appearance and they will be stressing 
the fact that we will be RUNNING trains, as well as 
selling same.   

We will be expected to maintain our 
presence with the layout from the opening 7 a.m. 
hour to closing time, 3 p.m., just like we do for the 
Del Mar show.   

This is a GREAT opportunity to show off 
our Club and to dispense information about our 

organization.  There is also the possibility of 
offering a basic repair or maintenance clinic for all 

interested visitors.  And of course we should 
consider emphasizing trains for children.  For as 
you know, children are the future of model 
railroading.  The Board has already considered a 
raffle or train give-away at Kobey's, but we have 
nixed that idea as it would just be too complicated 
to manage at this type of event.   

As you can see, we have been presented 
with a golden opportunity to get our favorite hobby 
out in front of the public.  To show and 
demonstrate why model railroading is so much fun.     
To do this and make this outing the success it can 
and should be, we need you to volunteer to make 
this happen.   

If you have any questions, suggestions 
and/or would like to volunteer to come out and 
participate and help make this event a success, 
please contact Jim Andrews.  You can call him at 
(619) 441-8462 or e-mail him at 
dangodfrey@aol.com.  He is waiting to hear from 
you. 


